
 

It is hard to believe that the summer is over, and 

a busy summer it was with the JACL focus on 

civil rights.  The national convention in July   

commemorated the 25th anniversary of the    

passage of the Civil Liberties Act of 1988 and 

reminded us of the injustices that Japanese 

Americans suffered during World War II and the 

legacy of assuring that justice and civil liberties 

apply to all.   

 

August marked the 50th anniversary of the march 

on Washington, when DC Chapter members 

marched together with other Asian Americans and recognized the progress made on equal rights 

and the need to continue the journey. 

 

On September 14, at the Keiro Kai/Family Day, our DC Chapter provides another opportunity to 

honor our elders and recognize the legacy we have to follow their exemplary model of courage, en-

durance, and success.  We look forward to seeing you there to enjoy each otherôs company, eat 

chef David Inoueôs sushi and Michelle Amanoôs chicken teriyaki, and hear the Japan Commerce 

Association of Washington DC band.  Bingo is back, and so are door prizes.   

 

We are recruiting people to be on our Board either as officers or committee members.  Several 

Chapter members have called us the ñfun bunchò or ñextended familyò, so others can attest to the 

enjoyment and experience of serving in leadership positions.  We have the pleasure of adding two 

new JACL fellows, Michelle Honda and Rhianna Taniguchi.  More information about them is on 

page 4.   

 

Looking forward in time, we have the following upcoming events: 
 

§ The Salute to Champions of Diversity, JACL Gala, is October 10. 

§ The National Japanese American Memorial Foundation (NJAMF) 2013 Awards Dinner Gala is 

November 2, 2013, Distinguished individuals being honored at the gala include: Secretary   

Norman Y. Mineta, Mr. Terry Shima, Admiral Mike Mullen, and Craig Uchida, Ph.D. 

§ Mochitsuki is scheduled for Saturday, December 14. noon to 2 p.m. at North Bethesda Middle 

School, Bethesda, MD.   

 

We look forward to seeing you at one of these events as we continue our mission of sharing our 

culture for all to appreciate and understand. 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 
Janice Nakano Faden 

301-320-4131 or e-mail:  jfaden1@verizon.net 

John Tobe 

202-390-5020 or e-mail:  john.tobe@gmail.com 
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K E I R O  K A I / F A M I L Y  

D A Y 
September 14, 2013 

North Bethesda Middle School 

 
 

J A C L  G A L A  D I N N E R 
October 10, 2013 

Capitol Hilton Hotel 
 

 

N J A M F  A W A R D S  

D I N N E R 
November 2, 2013 

Marriott Wardman Park 

 

M O C H I T S U K I 
December 14, 2013 

North Bethesda Middle School 

  I N S I D E  T H I S     

  E D I T I O N 

 

¶ March on Washington 

¶ Memorial Day Event 

¶ JACL Convention  

¶ Picnic Memories 

¶ Meet the New Interns 

¶ Bits & Pieces 

¶ Inouye Fellowship 

¶ Membership 

¶ Keiro Kai / Family Day 

Joe Shymanski 

mailto:jfaden1@verizon.net
https://webmail.mcpsmd.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=be3d3def792b467bbd1a824c31e271e8&URL=mailto%3ajohn.tobe%40gmail.com
http://jacl-dc.org/
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On Saturday, August 24, the JACL joined marchers for the 50th 
Anniversary of the March on Washington and the continued 
fight for justice, jobs, peace and freedom. Speakers of 
the Saturday program on the National Mall included Attorney 

5 0 T H  A N N I V E R S A R Y  O F  T H E  M A R C H  O N  W A S H I N G T O N                                                                            

General Eric Holder Jr., Representative John Lewis (who was the 
youngest speaker in 1963), House Minority Leader Nancy Pelosi, 
Rev. Al Sharpton, and Martin Luther King III. Mee Moua, Presi-
dent of Asian Americans Advancing Justice, addressed the over 
200,000 crowd, and recognized JACL's participation and Todd 
Endo of Amissville, Virginia, who held the JACL banner at the 
1963 March on Washington, and marched with JACL again 50 
years later. 
 

The 2013 JACL contingent of 37 people from the National Coali-
tion of Asian Pacific Americans (NCAPA) to form a block of well 
over a hundred.  JACL  marchers included Executive Director 
Priscilla Ouchida, VP of Membership Toshi Abe, EDC Governor 
Michelle Amano, Amy Watanabe, Kelly Honda, Todd Endo, Paula 
Endo, Erik Endo, Aidan Endo, Nancy Hall, Jen Hanold, Austin 
Hanold, Neil Horikoshi, Janice Faden, Michael Faden, Paul Igasa-
ki, Louann Igasaki, Paul Uyehara, Mary Yee, Brigham Walker, 
Mackenzie Walker, Rosie Abriam, Patrick Lee, Noriko Sanefuji, 
Marsha Johnson, Greg Johnson, and Lauren Yamagata. 

 

Todd Endo was a 21-year-old    
college student when he carried the 
JACL  banner and led 35 JACLers 
in the   historic 1963 March on 
Washington.  With three genera-
tions of his family, Todd Endo again 
marched on August 24 as part of 
the 50th Anniversary March on Wash-
ington.  
 

Endo concluded the day with his thoughts. "Fifty years later 
there's still that dream that's not realized.  You never get 
there.  But that sense of unity and working together and peaceful-
ness has carried on and remains influential." 

By Amy Watanabe 
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On May 26, 2013, members of JACL-DC and the Japanese American Veterans Association (JAVA) 
honored Japanese American and American veterans who served their country during World War II and 
other wars at a service at the Columbarium Courtyard of the Arlington National Cemetery. This year 
marked the 65th continuous observation by JACL-DC. The service began in 1948 by Key Kobayashi, a 
Military Intelligence Service (MIS) veteran.  When he passed away in 1992, his family continued the 
tradition.    

The keynote speech was delivered by Lieutenant General James L. Huggins, Army Deputy Chief of 
Staff, G-3/5/7, a native of Hawaii, who led the 82nd Airborne Division in Afghanistan.  Huggins, whose 
mother is Japanese, paid his respects to Americans, including Japanese Americans, who sacrificed 

their lives to keep America free.  

Also delivering keynote remarks were Miss Kendall Griffith and Miss Lauren Penn, two fifth grade students from Spark M. Matsunaga 
Elementary School in Montgomery County, Md.  The theme was ñDuty, Honor, Country,ò borrowing from General MacArthurôs famous 
speech.  In her remarks, Penn said, ñWhen the Matsunaga Elementary students sing at our annual Veteran's Day concert, one song 
we perform states: óAnd I am proud to be an American where at least I know I am free, I won't forget the ones who died to give that 
right to me!ô  These are just song lyrics but when you really listen, the meaning of these words are so true. That is why we are here 
today -- to celebrate those people who have given their lives for our country!ò Griffith and Penn concluded their remarks by singing 
ñAmerica the Beautiful.ò At the conclusion of the program, JACL-DC Co-Presidents Janice Faden and John Tobe recognized volunteer 
Gordon Aoyagi for his years of support to organize this program, in addition to the Kobayashi family. 

Following the program, attendees laid flowers at 70 gravesites for fallen soldiers of the 44nd Regimental Combat Team, the 100th Bat-
talion, the Military Intelligence Service, and Japanese American veterans who served in other conflicts.  Representatives from JACL-
DC and JAVA also laid a wreath in a formal ceremony at the Tomb of the Unknowns, honoring American service members ñknown but 
to God.ò 

By Janelle Kuroda 

JACL Marchers in 1963 

JACL Marchers in 2013 Todd Endo, Hilary Shelton, 

NAACP, Ernest Green 

http://jadcsample.files.wordpress.com/2012/05/jacl-memorial-students.jpg
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J A C L  N A T I O N A L  C O N V E NT I O N   

Over three hundred JACLers traveled to the Nation's Capital on 

July 24-26, 2013 to attend the 44th JACL National Convention 

and to commemorate the 25th Anniversary of the passage of the 

Civil Liberties Act of 1988.  The theme "Justice for All" was      

echoed throughout the 2013 JACL National Convention, and was 

kicked off with the opening "25th Commemorative Banquet:  Civil 

Liberties Act of 1988" where the JACL President's Award was 

presented to Wade Henderson and the Leadership Conference 

on Civil and Human Rights, the late Senator Daniel K. Inouye, 

the late Senator Spark M. Matsunaga, the late Congressman Robert T. Matsui, and Secre-

tary Norman Y. Mineta. 

Members of the JACL National Committee for Redress and the JACL Legislative Education 

Committee, were recognized for their dedication and commitment to gain                          

redress.  Individuals that were in attendance and recognized were Mrs. Mollie Fujioka,       

Mr. Tom Kometani, Mr. Phil Shigekuni and Mr. John Tateishi. 

On Thursday, JACL delegates and attendees made visits to Capitol Hill and met with     

members of both the House and Senate discussing comprehensive immigration reform.  The 

night ended with a private reception at the National Archives.  The "Words That Changed a 

Nation:  National Archives Display of Executive Order 9066 and the Civil Liberties Act of 

1988" gave guests the opportunity to view these five pages that changed and transformed 

our community.  During the program, the JACL honored AJC for its role in the successful 

campaign to achieve redress for the World War II incarceration of Japanese Americans. 

The 2013 JACL National Convention culminated with a Closing Reception graciously hosted 

by the Ambassador and Mrs. Kenichiro Sasae at their Residence.  The "Governor Ralph L. 

Carr Award for Courage" was presented to President Ronald Reagan (accepting the award 

on behalf of the Reagan family was James Kuhn), Speaker Jim Wright and Mr. Glenn Rob-

erts. 

Thank you to all of our DC chapter members who made this Convention a success and 

showing the JACL community what Washington, D.C. has to offer.  A special thanks to    

Michelle Amano, Shirley Bertoni, Jean Kariya, Claire Lavoie, Jane Lynch, Jean Marumoto, 

Sonia Misawa, Yoko Morita, Ellyn Sachi Mukai, Barbara Nekoba, Eloise Stinger for the beau-

tiful centerpieces at the Opening Banquet. 

NPR All Things Considered - JACL 25th Anniversary Civil Liberties Act, aired a 

great piece about 25th anniversary of the redress including tape and interviews from the  

National Archives Event.  Thanks to JACL and Floyd Mori for facilitating interviews.  Follow 

the link below to hear the audio and read the web summary. 

  
http://www.npr.org/blogs/codeswitch/2013/08/09/210138278/japanese-internment-redress  

By Amy Watanabe and Matt Asada, photographs by Joe Shymanski 

https://webmail.mcpsmd.org/owa/redir.aspx?C=82c55ff4bee14dbaa9836feca25c2e8e&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.npr.org%2fblogs%2fcodeswitch%2f2013%2f08%2f09%2f210138278%2fjapanese-internment-redress

